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TO: The Honorable June Robinson, Senate Ways & Means Committee 
 The Honorable Lynda Wilson, Senate Ways & Means Committee 
 The Honorable Timm Ormsby, House Appropriations Committee 
 The Honorable Chris Corry, House Appropriations Committee 

FROM: William S. Kehoe, Director and State Chief Information Officer                  
 Washington Technology Solutions 
 
SUBJECT: Suspended and Terminated Information Technology Projects 
 
Washington Technology Solutions (WaTech) is submitting this memo in compliance with Section 701(10) of 
the 2024 supplemental operating budgets: 

“The office of the chief information officer may suspend or terminate a project at any time if it determines that 
the project is not meeting or not expected to meet anticipated performance and technology outcomes. Once 
suspension or termination occurs, the agency shall unallot any unused funding and shall not make any 
expenditure for the project without the approval of the office of financial management. The office of the chief 
information officer must report on December 1 each calendar year any suspension or termination of a project in 
the previous 12-month period to the legislative fiscal committees.” 
 
During this reporting period, between December 1, 2023, and November 30, 2024, WaTech did not suspend or 
terminate any projects. 

For more information, please contact Diana Martin, Assistant Director, Strategy & Management Division, at 360-
252-9838 or via email at diana.martin@watech.wa.gov. 
 
cc: Sarah Bannister, Secretary of the Senate  
 Bernard Dean, Chief Clerk, House of Representatives 

Susan Brooks, Senior Staff Coordinator, Senate Ways & Means 
Sarian Scott, Senior Fiscal Analyst, Senate Ways & Means 
Dave Johnson, Fiscal Coordinator, House Appropriations 
Sydney Jeffrey, Fiscal Analyst, House Appropriations 
Pat Sullivan, Director, Office of Financial Management 
Angela Kleis, Director of Policy & External Affairs, WaTech 
Office of Financial Management Budget Advisors 
WaTech Oversight Consultants 
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